
MERIT AWARDS 

Congratulations to the follow-

ing merit award recipients 

from the last couple of weeks:  

Gian Reyes, Donal Kumar, 
Calvin Siketi, Buster Currie, 
Luziena Sukanaveita, Memphis 
Jackson, Angel Jeet, Kilisitina 
Vaitai, Muskan Gill,          
Mohammed Koya, Maake Fili, 
Nava Dawson, Millie Kereti, 
Rani Jeet, Sheriff Collier, 
Tama George, Timote Nai, 
Kalapu Hoeflich, Baylee 
Tapatuetoa, Motekiai       
Talanoa, Julie Mariner,    
Pelenaise Mafileo, Ishanvi 
Gounder, Hannah Dennis, Kioa 
Kilimasi, Wikitoria Williams 

and Avishay Chand. 

FACEBOOK 

Don’t forget, we now have a 

Fairburn School Facebook 

page. This will be an excellent 

way for us to keep you up to 

date with school 

news & events so 

please ‘like us’.  

facebook.com/fairburnschool  

AND FINALLY…. 

 

LAST DAY OF TERM! 

Thursday 2nd April is the last day 
of Term 1. Thursday will be a nor-
mal day with the final bell at 

2:50pm.  

You are more than welcome to 
come in an join us for our end of 
term assembly at 1:30pm in the  
hall. We look forward to welcom-
ing you all back on Monday 20th 

April. 

FAREWELL JULIE 

We would like to say Farewell to 
our social worker Julie Nohe who 
will be leaving the Fairburn family 

at the end of this term.  

We would like to take this oppor-
tunity to wish Julie all the best. We 
will be appointing a new social 
worker in Term 2 and will keep 

you updated. 

SKIDS 

Easter Holidays are almost here! 
Just a reminder our SKIDS       
programme will be running 
throughout 

the break. 

For any 
queries 
you can 
ring Hazel 
and George at 622-3458 or 
0800 900 75437 (SKIDS). You 
can also email SKIDS at 
ghkb@skids.co.nz   or 

george@skids.co.nz   

CULTURAL FESTIVAL 

On Wednesday 25th March, 
Fairburn School took part in 
the Otahuhu Schools Cultural 

Festival.  Our students looked 
great! Thank you to all those 
who took part in the perfor-
mances themselves and for 
the parents who came along 

to help.  

LOCKDOWN DRILL 

Yesterday we had our 2nd 
lockdown drill this term. The 
lock down bell rang right in 
the middle of morning break 
so there were students all 
around the playground & 
playing fields. We are 
pleased to report that all 
students and staff were back 
inside buildings within 1 mi-
nute of the bell ringing. 
Please keep an eye on our 
facebook page for more 
communication should the 
school ever have to go into a 

lock down situation.  

Kia ora, Malo e Lelei, Talofa Lava, Kia Orana, Ni sabula, Mauri, Suosday, Sat Sri Akaal, Tajba Filghodu, Xin 

Chao, Ni Hao, Guten Tag, Sawadee, Kumusta, Fakaalofa lahi atu, Maith, warm greetings to you all.  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

SAFETY AROUND SCHOOLS WORK is taking place around our school. Auckland Transport are  
installing speed management measures to improve pedestrian safety around our school. They are 
working on the zebra crossing outside the school so please expect some delays & remain patient. 
We would also like to remind families to ensure they do not park over driveways or behind car 
parking spaces. Also, if you could please refrain from driving into the staff carpark that would be 

greatly appreciated.  
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DATES FOR THE DIARY 
 
 
THURSDAY 2ND APRIL 
END OF TERM, 2:50PM 
 
TERM 2 STARTS 
MONDAY 20TH APRIL 
 
MONDAY 27TH APRIL 
ANZAC HOLIDAY (OBSERVED -
SCHOOL CLOSED) 
 
WEDNESDAY 13TH,  
THURSDAY 14TH & FRIDAY 
15TH MAY 
YEAR 5 & 6 TIRITIRI MATANGI 
TRIP 
 
FRIDAY 15TH MAY 
INTERSCHOOL HOCKEY 
 
THURSDAY 21ST MAY 
YOUNG LEADERS DAY 
 
MONDAY 1ST JUNE 
QUEEN’S BIRTHDAY 
 
TUESDAY 2ND JUNE 
STUDENT LED CONFERENCES 
 
WEDNESDAY 3RD JUNE 
INTERSCHOOL LEAGUE 
 
WEDNESDAY 17TH JUNE 
INTERSCHOOL NETBALL 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Regards 

 Frances Nelson 

Principal 


